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Weekly Headlines 

 

A MESSAGE FROM JUDE CRAWFORD FROM W.A. 
 
Hi dear friends, 
I do Enjoy reading the Ganda!  
 
I’m not always able to read it on arrival, this week a quiet time was found after  
taking a house guest to the airport, sitting down to a late lunch! Daylight savings 
 three hour time differenceay precludes me from the caption comp but will share  
anyway... "push me up, not get up me"... 
Trust you will have a FUN meeting this evening, being rewarded with a  
President’s Port or Bailey's!! I'll have a Bailey's after My dinner, visualising a  
happy Rotary Jerrabomberra meeting place...  
 
So much for returning to Canberra in Autumn ~ probably when SPRING is in the  
air Now! If you were here I would be inviting you and friends to an East PertH  
Rotary Movie Night. Dame Maggie Smith in "The Lady in a Van" on Thursday  
10 March 6pm the Art Deco Cygnet Grand Theatre!  
Memories of Bettee Blue Days! 
 
 Best wishes to All, hoping Life is being super Good to you... Gentle excitment!! 
 
 Friend in Rotary 
 Jude 
 Judith Crawford 
 0417098218 
Silverswim7@gmail.com 
 
(P.S.:  I sent our best wishes to Jude.) 

 
 
 
VISTOR AND GUEST SPEAKER  
 
Judy Ford – Yass Rotary 
 
Topic:  Membership 
 
 
Jude was warmly welcomed by all  
the club and had great advice. 

 

 

Welcome to the  

 

 

 

 

 

Oh dear – the members were 
down this week – 55.5%!  
And the President having a 
knee reconstruction was no 
excuse – where is her 
dedication?  Only joking Mez 
– we wish a very speedy 
recovery and not too much 
pain – ask for the drugs….. 
 

 
 
A special thank you to David 
Stevens and family for a great 
celebration of a very special 
birthday last Saturday.  
Thanks, David and may there 
be many happy returns! 
 
PLEASE, 
Don’t forget!  Would love 
market reports to be sent to 
me by the Sunday afternoon 
so that I can complete the 
Jerraganda. Any photos 
would also be great – just 
email to me on: 
chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

Any reminders or extra news, 

also just email me  

Enjoy, 

Chris Hunter 

Editor 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Silverswim7@gmail.com
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Introducing Judy Ford -  joined Rotary in 1994 but has been in the Yass Club for many years now.  Judy 
is the District Membershp chair and regularly attends clubs to tell of her membership model that works.  
She is also the Assistant Governor for Goulburn and Crookwell. 
 
MEMBERSHIP MODEL: 
 

 Set a date to hold a membership night. 

 Have a meeting about membership. 

 Collect names – about 20. 

 Send a letter from the President – example given.  It’s a great letter! 

 Important to add, “Your partner is most welcome to attend.” 

 Envelope must be hand written and with a real stamp – more personal! 

 Get food organised. 

 Send out about 2 weeks before. 

 Have members stand up and speak about Rotary “stories”.  Don’t go too heavy on the 
fundraising aspects as this can scare some people off. 

 Mingle – be honest about the cost if asked – they need to know. 

 Give them something to take away – pen, fridge magnet, etc. 

 MUST followup with a phone call the next day! 
 
 

 
 
Paul Roger thanked Judy and had her sign a book for the school Library.  Paul worked hard to make the 
title “Apes and Monkeys” fir the theme of the night but ……..it was a hard one!  
 
 
 
 
SOME COMMENTS FROM THE MEMBERS: 
 
“I don’t know anyone under 70!” – Jan 
 
“I don’t have any friends!” – Lizzie (comforted by Paul who assured her she did.) 
 
In answer to a question from Andrea regarding political affiliations:   
“No we are not associate dwith any political organisations but some members may be associated with 
  AA!” - Chris 
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Do you have a caption for this interesting photo?   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P.S.:  It is David Bailey and Glenn – 

just in case you were wondering! 

SUGGESTIONS FOR CAPTIONS: 

Vicki:  "Get up there!" 

Chris:  “A Vietnamese traveller’s remedy for diarrhoea?” 

Jude: "Push me up, not get up me"... 

Jan:  “Well, you don’t have postrate cancer!” 

Bev:  “David gets the Hopoati treatment!” 

Anton from Hong Kong: “Oops Glenda, I’m stuck!” 
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THIS WEEK’S MEETING 

 

 

GUESTS FOR THIS WEEK:   Vera, Judy Ford of Yass Rotary Club, Andrea Close (2
nd

 visit) 

  

APOLOGIES THIS WEEK:    Vicki, Mez, Chilli, Cathy & Colin, Sue J., Paul Robey, Anton 

                                                Pam & Terry, Jon -  LOA 

                                                  

                  

CHARGE TO AUSTRALIA:    Thanks to Glenda ! 

 

TOAST TO ROTARY INTERNATIONAL:   Thanks to Jan who toasted RI and the Rotary Club of Yass – very fitting.  

 

REPORTS FOR THIS WEEK: 
MEZ’S PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   

 

OUR NEW VISION STATEMENT FOR DISCUSSION –                                                                                                      

“A vibrant and fun-loving community group actively making a difference both locally and 

internationally.” 

 

OUR ELEVATOR SPEECH -                                                                                                                                                               

“Jerrabomberra Rotary is a group of like-minded people who come together to serve the 

community and to make sure they have a good time doing it.  We have lots of programs that impact 

on youth, the aged and the disadvantaged.  We are active locally but also internationally as we are a 

global organisation.” 

 

 Message from Pres Mes. – back in the ward.  Feeling well.  Nurse says I’m not and need to feel the pain. 

 Later sent her signature “selfie” but…..without the stick!  She must feel naked without it! 

 President’s report via PP Paul Roger: 

 An Interactor from Qbn High has been funded by the club for $1000 – going to Seoul 

 Mega Swim – David and Peter organising. 

 Any nominations for DG for 2017-2018 – please put your hand up and be noticed. 

 

LIZZIE’S SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

 NTR 

 

CAROLYN’S TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 (a) NTR 

 REMEMBER: Carolyn reminds everyone that all money goes to her to bank, please.   

 Reminder to all to pay their membership fees. 

 

SUE ROGER’S YOUTH & VOCATIONAL SERVICE REPORT: 

 NTR 

 

CHILLY’S INTERNATIONAL & FOUNDATION REPORT: 

 (a) - NTR 

 

BRUCE’S COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT: 

 Read by nearly new member, Andrea: Fitness Track project – Paul Robey has had first meeting with Council 

and will have another on 22nd March. 

 March 6th – Clean Up Australia Day – around the lake – meet in Bayside Court at 8 am – bring your gloves! 
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DAVID’S CLUB SERVICE REPORT: 

 NTR 

 Glenn discussed some welfare issue of members. 

 

MEET & GREET/ SPEAKER RESPONSE 

DATE NAME 

25 Feb Carolyn Bradley 

3 Mar Sue Jarvis 

10 Mar Bruce Miller 

17 Mar Jan Pettigrew 

24 Mar Paul Roger 

31 Mar Ian Wholohan 

 Updated 21 January 2016 
 

 Meet & Greet Roster Duties below:   

                  

I have been asked by a couple of folk about what this position will involve. Keep in mind the following: 

• You should arrive by 6.15 pm, 

• Liaise with the attendance officer to ascertain if visitors are expected, 

• Keep an eye on the door and introduce yourself to any visitors and make them welcome, 

• If the visitor is a guest speaker introduce them to Anton, if he has not already greeted them, 

• Introduce the visitor to the President, 

• Find a seat for the visitor and introduce them to other members at the table, and 

• Offer a wine or other drink, if appropriate 

When we have a guest speaker, at the conclusion of their presentation and question time, Anton will invite you to respond 

with a vote of thanks to the speaker. Your response may be brief or more fulsome as you feel is appropriate to the occasion. 

David Stevens - Club Service Director 

                                                                                                                                                                                                   
GENERAL BUSINESS 

 

 31
st

 April – 1
st

 May - MS Mega Swim – registration program 10 – 4 pm.  Will need 3 front-of house for this time and 2 other 
workers.  BBQ – will ask Rotoractors to assist.  Some support from Hall.  Will aim for 4 hour stints – we need offers of help, 
please. 
 

 Jan apologised as she has to be off the roster for about 3 months due to health. 
 

 Message came in from Mary-Rose:  “I’m back!!!!!!!”  And she will be on drugs so watch out. 
 

 David Stevens thanked all for the “non” birthday presents. 
 

 
Now I ask you, who is showing off 
By washing up in a suit? 

                  PP Paul wipes in style! 
                  Glen – you will have to meet dress 
                  Standards next time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  6 

 

REGULAR HAPPENINGS 

 

SERGEANT’S FINES:    Peter hit us all up for some great fines.  We all paid willingly……….except for Lizzie who complained bitterly when she 

had to pay for her sister’s hot tub adventures.  And then she woke Sue and Paul up at 8 am on Valentine’s Day????  Goodness knows what 

she interrupted!  Paul assured us all it was just sleep…….  

MEALS:  THIS WEEK!    Food from The Jerra. 

Don’t forget that the person to notify about meals is Bev.  See her details at the end on the 

newsletter.  PLEASE, try to make her job easy and notify her if you will be there or not by 

midday on Tuesdays. 

P.S.:  Here they are in case you can’t look that far! 

           T: 0407 537 233 E: bevmac14@ozemail.com.au 
 
 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
 
This week it was 55.5% - we have to get better! 

 
Chris Hunter sold the tickets  – Judy picked Peter Jarvis’ as the lucky joker –did not draw the joker so it rides again into 

next week. 

 

Until next time…… 

 

Joke about male and female computers seemed to amuse all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Markets  – Don’t forget –  be on time!   

 20
th

 Feb – Sue Roger, Peter and David Stevens – almost down to the last Rotarians standing. 

 NO MARKETS on 27
th

 due to Canberra Show! 

 H/W for the week:  Think of some potential members for our list. 

                

                                                   *****   MEETING CLOSED –  at   8.03 pm******     

 

 

              

 

SOME NEWS FROM THE MARKETS…. 

PLEASE NOTE - New Email address:  Please ensure you update your email contacts list to reflect the 

new address market.manager@crfm.com.au  

              

 

Weekly Meeting Reminders – Meeting No. 874 

mailto:bevmac14@ozemail.com.au
mailto:market.manager@crfm.com.au
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This week’s report: By Peter J. 

Hi Folks 

Not much happened that was really exciting. Market takings totalled $242.10.  Not too bad. 

Didn’t rain, that was good. Enjoyable overall. 

David Stevens, Sue Roger and Peter Jarvis were the Marketeers 
Set up was good. Blueberry stall opposite us was sold out by 7:45am.  
Only one lost property incident. A young lady handed in about six cards she’d picked up in the 
carpark including Drivers Licence and other assorted cards. The owner of the cards was asked 
via the loud speakers to come and collect them and she arrived about 5 minutes later.  The 
Market Manager reported later that the far end of the market only heard garbled mumbles 
when the announcement was made. Just call me MM (Mr Mumbles) 
Only one complaint from a lady who couldn’t  get through a locked gate and was very close to 
turning around and leaving without spending all her money. 
The metal legs for displaying the market banners at the side entrance are very hard to open 
and close. I noticed a couple of bolts are missing so repairs are needed. 

 

Editorial Note:  Peter, should have used your Principal voice. 
 

Reminder on times – Arrive 6.45 am / Set up by 7 am / Parking by 7.30 am / Finish Parking at 11 am / pack up at 
11.30 am 

20th Feb, 
2016 

Sou R, 
Peter J 
David S 

 

Tables 
$85 

Bags 
$108 

Water 
$24 

Books 
$20 

Cooler 
Bags 
$5 

Donations            
$0.10 Total 

$242.10 

 

 
PLEASE NOTE – THIS IS A NEW, NEW ROSTER – DELETE ALL OTHERS! 
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* Details as provided by the Market Master 
 

Market Roster is current as of the date of publishing however changes may have occurred. Please visit: 
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/9728/SitePage/capital-region-farmers-market/roster 

for the most up to date roster. 
 
 

The Last Page 

                                                                Program 

Meetings Social & Special Events 
Date Description Date Description (Contact) 

11 Feb Committee Night 20th Jan 
POSTPONED – combined Hall & Jerra 
Meeting - To be held at a later date when 
everyone is back from holidays…. 

18 Feb Judy Ford, Yass - membership 20th March Southcare Open Day BBQ  

25 Feb  30 April – 1st May MS Mega Swim 

3 March    

7 March    

* Compiled from information provided by the Program Person 

 

 

OUR HISTORY 

In 1998 the Rotary Clubs of Queanbeyan and Queanbeyan West Rotary decided to sponsor a new Rotary Club based in Jerrabomberra.  Bill Lilley, John 
Snedden and Peter Jarvis from Queanbeyan West took on the joint roll of mentoring the development of the new club.  (Peter Jarvis went on to become 
our Charter President). 

Advertising for potential members began in March 1998.  After a successful campaign, the Club was chartered on 18 November 1998 with 26 members.  

Initial meetings were held at the Jerrabomberra General Store—the venue was very good until we grew in numbers. We then moved to the Jerrabomberra 
Community Centre for a few years, and we now meet at the Jerrabomberra Public School Staff Room, on Thursdays (6.15 for 6.30 pm).  

(Charter) President Peter Jarvis ran competitions to select a name for our Club Newsletter and a design for the Club banner. There were some good and 
some not so good suggestions. Pam Spencer suggested the winning bulletin name ‘Jerraganda’ and David Stevens was the successful designer of our club 
banner. The design incorporated a goose and the windmill associated with the original entrance to the estate adjacent to the Community Centre. Both the 
Jerraganda and the Club logo have evolved to keep pace with modern times. 

We have always been, and continue to be, a vibrant and fun loving club providing valued community service, both locally and internationally.  Our motto 
is,  

“Doing Good and Having Fun” 

 

 

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT - 2015-2016 

President Mez Mulvaney 

President Elect Liz Mulvaney 

Vice President Paul Robey 

Secretary Liz Mulvaney 

Treasurer Carolyn Hackett 

Club Service Director David Stevens 

Community Service Director Bruce Miller 

International and Foundation Director Robert Chilman 

Youth and Vocational Service Director Sue Roger 

CURRENT CLUB MEMBERS 

Robert Chilman Paul Robey, PP 

Cathy Hobbs Jan Pettigrew, PHF, PP 

Carolyn Hackett  Paul Roger PHF, PP 

Colin Hobbs, PHF, PP Sue Roger 

Chris Hunter, OAM, PHF, PP Pam Spencer, PHF, PP 

Peter Jarvis, PHF, PP Terry Spencer, PHF, PP 

Sue Jarvis, PHF David Stevens, PHF, PP 

Bev McKay Vicki Still 

Bruce Miller Glenda Wahlert, PP 

Liz Mulvaney, PHF, PE Glenn Wahlert, PHF 

Mez Mulvaney, OAM, PHF,  
                             President 

Jon Wells 

Anton Pemmer, PHF, PP Ian Wholohan 

  

  

HONORARY MEMBERS SUPPORTERS 

Alex Alexander, PP Vera Alexander 

Anne Davis, PHF, PP Liz Miller 

 David Bailey, PHF, PP 

CLUB DETAILS 

Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra Incorporated 

PO Box 8, Jerrabomberra NSW, 2619 

www.jerrarotary.org.au 

Email: secretary@jerrabomberra.rotarnet.com.au 

Meets 
Thursday 6.15 for 6.30 – 8.30pm 
Jerrabomberra Public School (Staff Room) 

Attendance & 
Apologies 

Bev McKay by 12 Noon Tuesday 
T: 0407 537 233 E: bevmac14@ozemail.com.au  

Newsletter 
Contributions 

Chris Hunter 
T: 0418 646 317  E: chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/9728/SitePage/capital-region-farmers-market/roster
mailto:bevmac14@ozemail.com.au
mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au

